STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF BURKINA FASO: 7 MAY 2018 
Thank you Mr. President,

My delegation welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Republic of Burkina Faso for their national report, which outlines the progress made and the challenges faced in the area of the promotion and protection of human rights.

During the period under review, Burkina Faso adopted a number of pieces of legislation aimed at protecting the rights of specific groups, guaranteeing the independence of the judiciary, punishing perpetrators of human rights violations and strengthening the general framework for the promotion and protection of human rights.  
The Government adopted a new development framework, namely, the National Economic and Social Development Plan 2016-2020, which is complemented by sectoral strategies and programmes to enhance the enjoyment of human rights by all the people.  These include the national water and sanitation sector governance programme, national strategy for the prevention and elimination of child marriage and the programme for the economic empowerment of young people and women.

It is recommended that Burkina Faso:

· Strengthens and expands its human rights education and awareness raising activities; and
· Continues to strengthen the National Human Rights Commission to enable it to carry out its mission more effectively.
I thank you, Mr. President.

